

**FINAL EXAM****FIRST LEVEL**

Name: _____

Class: 91IDA SD- VIRTUAL

Date: _____

Score: _____

LISTENING SECTION (0,5 points)**A. Listen to the conversations. Choose the correct answer.**

1. You will hear a boy and a girl talking about a concert.

What do they agree about?

- A They both like the band very much.
- B It costs too much.
- C It's not as interesting as going to the cinema.

2. You will hear a boy talking about his teacher.

Where is the teacher from?

- A France
- B Canada
- C Africa

3. You will hear a girl, Lisa, talking with her father.

What does she want him to do?

- A help her with Maths
- B take her to the park for a bike ride
- C explain something to her

4. You will hear two friends planning the weekend.

What are they going to do?

- A go to the mountains
- B go to the beach
- C go to countryside

5. You will hear two friends talking about a school play.

What does Jack think about it?

- A His classmates were good at acting.
- B Some actors were not ready for their parts.
- C The play was a bit boring.



B. Listen to Tom talking to a friend about the summer. Where did each person go?

For questions 6-10, write a letter (A-H) next to each person.

You will hear the conversation twice.

Example:

0 Tom

G

People

6 Steve

7 Jane

8 Ben

9 Maria

10 Helen

Places

A Rome

B Dallas

C Athens

D New York

E Bath

F Madrid

G Paris

H Cairo

READING SECTION (0,5 points)

A. Read the note. Then choose the correct answer.

Hi Lucia

How are you? It was so nice to meet you last week in Sydney at the sales meeting. The marketing strategies were a good plan for selling all our products. How was the rest of your trip? Did you see any kangaroos? I hope you got home to Mexico City OK.

Anyway, I have the documents about the new Berlin offices. We're going to be open in three months. I moved here from London just last week. They are very nice offices, and the location is perfect. There are lots of restaurants, caf  s and banks in the area. There's also public transport; we are next to an U-Bahn (that is the name for the metro here). Maybe you can come and see them one day. I would love to show you Berlin, especially in the winter. You said you have never seen snow – you will see lots here!

Here's a photo of you and me at the restaurant in Sydney. That was a very fun night! Remember the singing Englishman? Crazy! Please send me any other photos you have of that night. Good memories.

Please give me your email address and I will send you the documents.

Bye for now

Mikel



- | | | |
|---|------|-------|
| 1. Mikel and Lucia were friends from school. | True | False |
| 2. They work for a company that sells things. | True | False |
| 3. There is a metro next to the offices. | True | False |
| 4. Mikel and Lucia had dinner together. | True | False |
| 5. Lucia wants to send Mikel some documents. | True | False |

B. Read the blog post. Choose the correct answers below.

My trip to Rio is going to be amazing! I can't wait to go shopping there! Brazilians dress well, so I always check what's in their stores.

Gilson Martins is a large store in Rio. Sometimes international movie stars shop there! Now, be careful because, as Brazilians say: *A única coisa fácil sobre o dinheiro é perdê-lo*. It means that the only easy thing about money is losing it. Prices in this store are high, and you can spend lots of money in just one visit.

Perhaps my favorite shopping trip was on my last visit there. I went to the street markets in Ipanema. I found nice leather bags and beautiful pictures. I was careful with what I bought because Brazilians also say: *O barato sai caro*: Cheap things can be very expensive.

I am going to have so much fun shopping! But I also plan not to spend a lot because: *Dinheiro não dá em árvores*. Money doesn't grow on trees!

6. What kind of blog is this?

- a) A travel blog
- b) a work blog
- c) a business blog

7. What does the writer enjoy in Rio?

- a) Movie stars
- b) fashion
- c) shopping

8. Why does the writer say that cheap things from street markets can be expensive?

- a) Because they aren't always very good.
- b) Because you can buy them only in Brazil
- c) Because you can't return them.



9. Why does the writer say that money doesn't grow on trees?

- a) Money is hard to get, so don't waste it.
- b) Money is hard to find in Brazil.
- c) Shopping is difficult work.

10. The writer is telling us

- a) some information about Gilson Martin
- b) some advice about shopping in Brazil
- c) some information about Brazilians

USE OF LANGUAGE (0,5 points)

GRAMMAR

A. Circle the correct words to complete the sentences.

1. Is this cup ?
2. I have got a dog. is a big black Pitbull.
3. My friends know what I like. They always buy great gifts for .
4. Pay attention to teacher or you won't understand him.
5. The orange in the fridge is to make a cake for anniversary.

B. Decide if the sentence is in the future or the present continuous. Choose F for future or P for present.

6. Juan is going to play the drums at the concert tonight.
7. What are you looking at? Pay attention to the teacher!
8. Our band tonight will be a success! Are other bands playing, too?
9. Why are you going to the shopping center? –it closes in thirty minutes.
10. I am planning to watch a baseball game next weekend.
11. Joan isn't having a birthday party on Saturday. She doesn't like them.
12. We are living in a very small apartment
13. Herbie got the job! He is working next Monday.
14. Erica is free this evening, so she is meeting a friend at a café later.
15. David is preparing the dinner, it smells delicious!!



C. Put the words in the correct order to make sentences.

16. pay/to/you/me/Are/going/back?

17. bank/going/me/lend/The/isn't/to/the money.

18. and her husband/children/did/have/How many/Mia?

19. did /not/Juan/always/have/time/training/sports/for.

D. Complete the sentences using the past tense.

20. Last year I (spend) _____ my holiday in Ireland.

21. Last Wednesday I (go) _____ to the movies.

22. Last night I (walk) _____ on the beach after dinner.

23. I didn't (see) _____ the soccer match last night because I was sick.

24. Last year I (be) _____ on vacation to the Bahamas.

25. Yesterday I didn't (eat) _____ all of my lunch.

E. Use the correct determiner to complete the sentences.

Any of	all of	most of	none of	many of
--------	--------	---------	---------	---------

26. He failed _____ the exams this term. He has to repeat the course.

27. I knocked on the door _____ times but there was no answer.

28. He wrote five books but _____ them were very good.

29. Patricia has a lot of friends. So, _____ them are helping to restore her house after the flooding.

30. _____ the sales signs in this store have the wrong information.

VOCABULARY

Chose the correct answer.

31. The _____ who paints these pictures is very famous.

32. I saw her work at an _____ .

33. My dad loves sports clothes, so I'm buying him a _____ .



34. Peter wants to _____ some money from me.
 35. David wants to buy a car, so he _____ a lot of his money.

Chose the correct answer.

Loud	things	shopping carts	come	lent
------	--------	----------------	------	------

36. When parents go shopping, there are _____ for children too. They look so cute doing the shopping.
 37. Can I borrow your bike for Sunday? I _____ mine to Jess, she doesn't have one.
 38. Can you please turn the volume down? It's too _____! I can't get to sleep.
 39. I am going to make a party at my house next weekend. Would you like to _____?
 40. There are a lot of things to do, like going shopping, setting the scenario, and _____.